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Dear Sturdy Health Friends,

At the heart of Sturdy Health’s strategic vision are the words “Trusted Partner.” I reflect on  
the significance of this vision frequently, especially as we look back on 2024 and ahead to  
the future. 

In 2024, the communities surrounding us faced great uncertainty and upheaval as hospitals  
and physician groups filed for bankruptcy, closed, or changed ownership. We heard firsthand  
about the impact and challenges as individuals and families turned to Sturdy when their  
former providers could not meet their needs.  

Being a Trusted Partner means being steady and reliable while continuing to move forward.  
Amid the market chaos, Sturdy Health grew and improved. We added new primary care 
physicians, began performing robotic surgery, upgraded our medical practices, and provided  
$17.5 million in uncompensated care. We also remained dedicated to providing career 
opportunities and support for our team members. And if you look at our campus, you can  
literally see the transformation happening as our beautiful Cancer and Specialty Care  
Medical Office Building nears completion.

I am also excited to announce in this report that Sturdy Health’s board has approved a new 
Emergency Department. Our vision, developed over many years of planning, is a modern 
facility that is double the size, has private rooms, trauma bays, and a dedicated behavioral 
health unit. This is a crucial priority for our community, and with your support, we will meet 
the need.  

With all these developments and more happening at Sturdy, my 
enthusiasm and hope for the future are great. We still have 

important work to do as the healthcare industry continues 
to face many challenges. Despite that, I am confident 

in Sturdy Health and our role as the region’s Trusted 

Healthcare Partner. On behalf of Sturdy Health’s 
physicians, clinicians, and team members, thank  

you for all you have done to support us in our 
efforts to improve the health of the community.

In health,

Aimee B. Brewer, MPH

President & Chief Executive Officer  

MESSAGE FROM THE

PRESIDENT



Dear Fellow Community Members and Sturdy Health Supporters,

As a proud member of the Sturdy Board and Foundation for more than 15 years, it is my  

honor to serve as Board Chair. Sturdy Health is a crucial and essential organization  

dedicated to supporting the needs of our community.

If you’re reading this, you likely know individuals who have experienced the exceptional care 

Sturdy provides. Many can say, “Because of the care I received at Sturdy, I am now in less pain,” 

or “I have started my wonderful family,” or “My parents were treated with dignity and respect 

during a difficult time.”

My family can say those things as well. When I reflect on our experiences, it’s not just one 

appointment or doctor that stands out, it’s the overall feeling of care and compassion that 

we receive every time we walk into an appointment. Since moving to North Attleborough 

in 2005, my family began receiving medical care at Sturdy. One of the departments that 

treated my mom was the MS Center. Consistently, I was deeply moved by how every caregiver 

treated her. They spoke to her at eye level, took the time to explain a procedure, answered 

any questions or concerns we had and, all the while, exuded kindness and respect—whether 

they were physicians, medical assistants, or another part of her multidisciplinary team. This has 

consistently been true across every department and service my family has received care from. 

Whether in the Emergency Department, Orthopedics, Wound Care, or Primary Care to name  

a few, Sturdy’s steadfast commitment to patient care is evident and unwavering. In addition  

to their kindness, their expertise was clear and our care outstanding. Their dedication to  

putting patients first was clear time and again.

The difference in the care at Sturdy lies in the incredible 

people who work here. Despite the fiscal challenges 

facing healthcare today, our commitment to prioritizing 

the community is unwavering. Community is our 

guiding star, and it inspires our decisions. Sturdy 

embodies the values that matter to me—and 

I see these same values in each of the 

caregivers who make up our organization. 

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I hope 

you too can experience the Sturdy Health  

difference when you or your family is in  

need. Thank you for your dedication and  

I look forward to the future with confidence.  

With gratitude,

Donna Kimmel

Chair of the Board 

MESSAGE FROM THE  

BOARD CHAIR



ROBOTIC SURGERY

For greater precision, less pain, and better 

results, Sturdy Health added state-of-the-art, 

robotic arm-assisted joint replacement surgery. 

Orthopedic surgeon Dr. Andrew Porter, also 

pictured on the cover, sees the difference, 

saying, “Patients typically have a faster recovery, 

are more active in their physical therapy, and 

ultimately have greater range of motion.” The 

robotic arm is used for knees now, with plans to 

expand to hips. 

OB/GYN CARE

For expanding families, Sturdy Health is 

also expanding. In 2024, we recruited and 

welcomed a group of well-respected Rhode 

Island OB/GYN physicians to the Sturdy 

family. At Sturdy, the maternity experience is 

personalized for patients with perks including 

aromatherapy and hydrotherapy tubs as well 

as a dedicated nurse for your stay, lactation 

consultants, and partnerships with doulas. 

CANCER CARE

We’ve expanded our high-risk breast cancer 

clinic and prevention initiatives, including 

nutritional programs and genetic evaluation. 

Sturdy also continues to enhance sophisticated 

diagnostic and treatment capabilities with 

endoscopic bronchial ultrasound and immune 

and precision medicine therapies. The Cancer 

Care program was fully accredited by the 

Commission on Cancer.

WHY CHOOSE STURDY HEALTH ...
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Sturdy Health is continually expanding the number of and quality of 

advanced services locally, ensuring patients don’t need to travel far 

for their healthcare needs. Here are a few new reasons to stay local 

for care at Study Health.



... SO, YOU CAN TRAVEL THE WORLD. 

From gliding in his kayak to clocking  

20,000 steps exploring Greece, 72-year-old  

Arthur McLaughlin and his wife Joyce embrace 

life’s adventures. High school sweethearts who 

rekindled their romance a decade ago, they love 

to travel, but during a cruise in the Caribbean, 

Arthur struggled to get around due to knee  

pain. “With many trips to look forward to, I knew  

I needed to take care of this,” he said.

Arthur found his answer in the expertise of 

Orthopedic Surgeon Andrew Porter, MD, and  

the new robotic technology at Sturdy Health. 

“The entire staff was incredible. I had a dedicated 

surgical coordinator who guided me through 

every step, making my recovery very smooth.  

Dr. Porter explained everything so clearly,  

giving me my options,” Arthur said.

Because of Sturdy’s commitment to advanced 

technologies and the Mako Robotic-Arm 

Assisted Surgery System, Arthur was up and 

moving just hours after the procedure. “Patients 

typically have a faster recovery, less pain, a 

greater initial range of motion, and are more 

active in their physical therapy,” said Dr. Porter. 

“That means people like Arthur can get back to 

their lives faster.”

With his new knee, Arthur and Joyce are planning 

adventures, including a highly-anticipated trip 

to Curaçao, where the white sand beaches are 

perfect for walks.

“Dr. Porter and the Sturdy team have given me 

a new lease on life,” Arthur said. “The care at 

Sturdy is personal, exceptionally skilled, and 

compassionate.” Joyce added, “We’re back to 

dreaming about where in the world we will  

travel together!” 

Arthur and Joyce McLaughlin are 
thrilled to set off on their trip to the 

white sand beaches of Curaçao. 
Arthur is back to traveling the 

world with Joyce after recovering 
from a full knee replacement in 

July. Thanks to Sturdy Health 
orthopedic surgeon, Dr. Andrew 

Porter, his team, and the assistance 
of a Mako robotic arm, Arthur and 

Joyce quickly returned to what 
they love to do. 
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Drs. Steve Bensson and  
Jean Siddall-Bensson are  
honored to be able to direct the 
funds from a new endowment in 
their namesake to support the 
ongoing education of Sturdy 
Health employees.

Steve and Jean’s journey began at Sturdy Health in 1959, where they were born just 

two months apart. Raised in Attleboro and proud graduates of Attleboro High School, 

together, Steve and Jean established a thriving Sturdy Health medical practice and 

continued to build their strong ties within the community. “It has truly been a privilege 

to care for our community,” Jean shared warmly. “Many of our patients are people we’ve 

known our whole life and the staff we have worked with have become like family to us.” 

Among their grateful patients is Kurt Schweinshaut and his family, whose appreciation 

for the meaningful care they have received at Sturdy led them to make a generous 

donation. In recognition of the exceptional care they received, the Schweinshaut family 

chose to name a fund after the Benssons who both recently retired from Sturdy. They 

invited the physicians to direct the funds toward an initiative close to their hearts, and 

without hesitation, Steve and Jean identified where they wanted to make an impact. 

Thus, the Dr. Steven Bensson and Dr. Jean Siddall-Bensson Endowed Fund was created 

to support the ongoing education of Sturdy Health employees. This initiative has 

already benefited two employees, helping them advance their studies and furthering 

the spirit of care and dedication that both the Schweinshaut family and the Benssons 

hold dear. “Jean and I believe that continuing education is essential for reaching one’s 

highest potential, and we are so grateful to Kurt and his family for their generosity 

and commitment to this community,” said Steve. “Our front-line medical staff are the 

unsung heroes who support both the patients and physicians. This fund gives them the 

opportunity to advance their careers in healthcare.”

WHY CHOOSE STURDY HEALTH ...

The Attleboro community has long benefitted from the dedicated  

service and commitment of spouses, Drs. Steve Bensson and  

Jean Siddall-Bensson. Therefore, it’s only natural that their legacy  

of support will continue to make a meaningful impact in the future. 



... SO, YOU CAN WITNESS TEAM MEMBERS  

FOLLOWING THEIR DREAMS.

Stephanie Hartley has always been a caregiver 

at heart. After graduating high school, she 

worked in various roles in the healthcare field, 

including positions as a medical assistant, 

pharmacy technician, and certified nurse 

assistant for a home healthcare agency. 

However, it was her decade-long experience 

caring for a cherished family member that truly 

inspired her to pursue her dream of advancing 

her career in healthcare. Determined and 

committed, Stephanie decided it was time  

to turn that dream into a reality.

She had been working in the endoscopy unit  

at Sturdy Health for five years when she shared 

her dream of becoming a registered nurse  

(RN) with a coworker, who introduced her  

to the Bensson Endowed Fund.

“Nursing school is very expensive, and I wasn’t 

sure if I would be able to afford it,” shared 

Stephanie. “The support from the Bensson 

Endowment has made a significant difference 

in my life; it has allowed me to focus on my 

studies and continue to work at Sturdy.”

Covering 90% of her tuition costs, Stephanie is 

now working towards her RN degree at Bristol 

Community College. She hopes her story will 

encourage other employees to use the fund  

to advance their own careers. 

“It’s amazing that because of individuals in 

our own community, I am able to pursue my 

dreams,” said Stephanie. “This is what sets 

Sturdy apart as an amazing place to work.  

I am truly grateful.”

Stephanie Hartley, a certified nursing 
assistant in Endoscopy at Sturdy 
Health, is pursuing her dream of 

becoming a registered nurse (RN). 
Funds from the newly established 

Bensson Endowed Fund are helping 
to cover Stephanie’s courses toward 

her advanced degree at Bristol 
Community College.

Interested in helping an employee reach new 

heights? Consider donating to the Bensson 

Endowed Fund at www.sturdyhealth.org/give
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Research shows that well-designed healthcare settings reduce stress, 

enhance comfort, and even accelerate healing. At Sturdy Health, we’re 

about to finish one new healing space and break ground on another. Our 

frontline teams provide creative input to make each space exceptional. 

As always, we are committed to doing everything possible to deliver the 

highest quality care locally.  

If 2024 at Sturdy Health had to be represented in just one image, it would be the near-

complete construction of the beautiful Cancer and Specialty Care Medical Office Building, 

connected by a glass walkway to the hospital. While much disruption was happening in 

healthcare in surrounding markets, Sturdy Health kept building, remaining true to our 

commitment to expand local, high-quality care designed around patient needs.

This new building, set to open in summer 2025, delivers on that promise. It will:

Director, Breast Oncology

PROVIDE unified, integrated care for patients. 

CO-LOCATE the many services needed by cancer patients, 

including surgical consults, medical treatments, and support 

services such as social work and nurse navigation. 

INCREASE collaboration among team members as they 

share the same spaces and interact with patients. 

CUT DOWN on the need for travel – either travel between 

buildings on the Sturdy campus where services are spread 

out now or travel to a bigger city.

   

WHY CHOOSE STURDY HEALTH ...

“When it comes to my cancer patients, I don’t believe 

in wasting time. I am so pleased that Sturdy Health 

is constantly expanding the number and quality of 

advanced services locally, ensuring our patients don’t 

need to hit the highways or traffic for care.”

Dr. Asma Latif

Director, Breast Oncology



... SO, YOU CAN HAVE WORLD-CLASS 

EXPERIENCES CLOSE TO HOME.

Imagine a space that is full of energy but also calming.  
A place where expert clinicians have the time and room to 
really listen to your needs. These professionals connect you 
with the resources to heal—including medical treatment  
and social support.

This does not describe most emergency departments 
today, but it is the bold vision for the ED planned for Sturdy 
Memorial Hospital and recently approved by the Board.

The new ED—planned to open in 2027—will increase patient 
capacity by almost 70%. Rooms will be private. A dedicated 
12-bed Behavioral Health unit will be embedded. There will 
be high-tech imaging equipment dedicated to ED patients, 
decreasing wait times for x-rays and CT scans.

Dr. Brian Patel, Sturdy’s Chief Medical Officer and an 
emergency medicine physician, believes an ED should  
be “a healing environment for all patients.”

“In the ED we see the breadth of our community,” said  
Dr. Patel. “We have geriatric patients, children, visually 
impaired people, and those experiencing a mental health 
crisis. We see patients with many resources and those with 
very little. As we reimagine what our ED can be, we are 
considering the experiences of all our patients to transform 
the space.”

This vision is possible because of the passion and advocacy 
of the ED leadership. Sturdy has already secured $2.8 million 
in federal funding from Senators Elizabeth Warren and  
Ed Markey for this project and will continue to raise funds 
from generous donors.

Sturdy Health Emergency Department leaders 
(from left) Sarah Ohlson, ED nurse manager,  

Alyssa N. Jolicoeur, head nurse and director of 
cardiac and emergency services, and Dr. Ronald 
Van Ness-Otunnu, chief of emergency medicine 

are looking forward to the planned emergency 
department expansion. With their team treating 

more than 50,000 patients each year in the 
ED, the trio partnered with Dr. Brian Patel (not 

pictured), chief medical officer, to advocate for 
more space, privacy, accessibility, and for special 

attention to address behavioral health crises. 

If you feel passionately about transforming 

emergency care and behavioral health, and 

would like to contribute to the ED Capital Fund, 

please visit www.sturdyhealth.org/give



STURDY HEALTH LEADERSHIP 2024

Aimee B. Brewer
President & Chief Executive Officer

Natalie Cook
Vice President & Chief Human Resource 
Officer

Wayne Gietz
Executive Vice President & Chief  
Operating Officer

Robin Morris
Senior Vice President of Clinical  
Operations & Corporate Integrity Officer

Brian Patel, MD, FACEP
Senior Vice President of Medical Affairs  
& Chief Medical & Quality Officer

Amy Pfeffer
Treasurer & Chief Financial Officer

 

Coleen Resnick
Vice President & Chief Development Officer

Lisa Salameh, MHA, BSN, RN 
Vice President of Patient Care Services  
& Chief Nursing Officer

Denis Tanguay
Vice President & Chief Information Officer

Justine Zilliken
Vice President, Business Development  
& Public Affairs

OFFICERS 

Lisa Bowie, MD 
President & Chair

Mark Umphrey, DO
Vice President / Family Medicine

Tanvi Khurana, MD
Secretary & Treasurer

Nithin Karanth, MD
Immediate Past President

MEMBERS 

Sonali Ayar, MD
Pathology

Alicia Blazejewski, MD
At-Large

Aimee B. Brewer
President & CEO – Ex Officio

 
 

Jeannine Connolly, MD
OB/GYN

Dania DeGrace, MD
Orthopedics

Richard Demopoulos, MD
Surgery Chair

Douglas DiCola, MD
At-Large

Samuel Evans, MD
At-Large

Wayne Gietz
EVP & Chief Operating Officer – Ex Officio

Jeffrey Held, MD, FACP
Chief Medical Information Officer

Natalia Naritsin, MD
Hospitalist

Brian Patel, MD, FACEP
Senior Vice President of Medical Affairs & 
Chief Medical & Quality Officer

Lisa Salameh, MHA, BSN, RN 
Vice President of Patient Care Services & 
Chief Nursing Officer– Ex Officio

Juan Sanchez-Esteban, MD
Pediatrics

Boris Sinayuk, MD
Imaging

Amer Tabba, MD
Anesthesia

Christoper Terry, MD
At-Large

Ronald Van Ness-Otunnu, MD
Ambulatory Care

Benjamin Vaughan, MD
Medicine 

STURDY MEMORIAL HOSPITAL MEDICAL STAFF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

STURDY HEALTH SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM
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OFFICERS

Donna Kimmel
Chair of the Board 

Amy Pfeffer
Treasurer

Rose Larson 
Clerk

John R. Korona
Past Chair of the Board 

 

BOARD MEMBERS

F. Andrew Beise

Aimee B. Brewer

Stephen J. Burlone

Frank Cook

Kevin Cryan

Cathleen DeSimone, Esq. 

Richard DiGiacomo

 

James J. DiLisio
Roger Forman
Laura Gignac
Nithin Karanth, MD
Dennis Leahy
Thomas Noel, Esq.
Brian Patel, MD
Ralph P. Schlenker
Michael Thursby, DO
Ronald Van Ness-Otunnu, MD

OFFICERS

Ralph P. Schlenker
President

Donna Kimmel
Chair of the Board & Vice President

F. Andrew Beise
Treasurer

Rose Larson
Clerk

John R. Korona
Past Chair of the Board

BOARD MEMBERS

Aimee Brewer 
Executive Director

Stephen J. Burlone

Frank Cook

Kevin Cryan

Cathleen DeSimone, Esq.

Richard DiGiacomo

James J. DiLisio

 

Roger Forman
Laura Gignac
Nithin Karanth, MD
Dennis Leahy
Thomas Noel, Esq.
Brian Patel, MD
Michael Thursby, DO
Ronald Van Ness-Otunnu, MD

OFFICERS

Michael Thursby, DO
President

Aimee B. Brewer 
Executive Director & Clerk

Amy Pfeffer 
Treasurer

BOARD MEMBERS

Steven Bensson, MD
Donna Kimmel
John R. Korona
Asma Latif, MD

STURDY HEALTH MEDICAL GROUP BOARD OF DIRECTORS

STURDY MEMORIAL HOSPITAL BOARD OF MANAGERS

STURDY HEALTH FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS



Donald C. Abbott

Justin Alexander

Michele Anderson

Joseph Andruzzi

Marco A. Arismendi

F. Andrew Beise

Steven A. Bensson, MD

Richard V. Boucher

James Boushell

Jeffrey Bradley

Stephen J. Burlone

Lindsey Hanson Campbell, Esq.

Antony M. Canova

Luciano Canova

Kimberly Castro

Walter J. Cekala

Attiya Chaudary

William Clemmey 

Patricia A. Cochrane

Jane Coogan, Esq.

Frank B. Cook

Virginia M. Coppola

Kevin Cryan 

Mark Cuddy

Robin Cuddy

Dwayne DeMond

Cathleen DeSimone, Esq.

Daniel DeYoung, MD

Richard DiGiacomo

Dennis Dion

James Downs

Kevin J. Dumas

Mary Ellen Fauth

Danielle W. Fish

Roger Forman

Diana Franchitto

Dan Goncalves 

Julie A. Hall

Peter W. Ham

Mary R. Hourigan

Edwin H. Hurley

Benton W. Keene III

Brian J. Kelly, MD

Dennis Kelly 

Thomas Kelly

Donna N. Kimmel

John R. Korona

Nancy Lamothe

Betty Larson

Rose Larson

Edwin F. Leach

Dennis Leahy

Paul M. Lenahan

John A. Lepper

Carol R. Levis

Mark F. Logan, PhD

 

David London

Domenic Longobardi

Robert S. Mangiaratti

Kate Mangiaratti Hynes

David R. Martin, Esq.

Amanda McHale

Meg McIsaac

Sharon M. Mullane, MD

Patrick Murray

Thomas R. Noel, Esq.

Kevin M. O’Neil

Timothy J. O’Neill 

Charles W. Oliver 

Mia Ortiz

Brian B. Patel, MD

Jared Perkoski

Donald A. Pierce, DMD

Daniel A. Pietro, MD

 

Kevin Poirier

Michael J. Poissant

John Reilly

Paul J. Schleicher, Sr.

Ralph P. Schlenker

Kurt M. Schweinshaut

Jack A. Siddall

Jean M. Siddall-Bensson, MD

Cynthia Sierra

Richard A. Smith, MD

Thomas M. Sprague

Christopher L. Sweet

Kimberly Thomas

Robert E. Thresher

William B. Vernon

Michaele Whelan, PhD

Catherine M. White 

Elizabeth H. Whitfield

At Sturdy Health, our commitment to the community runs deep. When local community needs arise, you’ll find 

Sturdy front and center. Our dedicated teams tirelessly provide education, and our logo stands proudly on 

banners and t-shirts across various events. We cherish every opportunity to make a difference. Together, we 

nurture health and wellness, building stronger, more resilient communities. And in doing so, we create a 

better future for everyone.

STURDY HEALTH  

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 2024

STURDY HEALTH FOUNDATION MEMBERS

y
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nurture health and wellne

WALKS/FITNESS FOR A CAUSE 
2nd Annual Attleboro Wheelchair Stroll
American Cancer Society’s Making Strides  
 Against Breast Cancer (Providence, RI)
American Heart Association, Heart Walk  
 (Worcester, MA)
Falmouth Road Race
MS Challenge Walk (Cape Cod)
Step Challenge
YMCA Spinathon & Pickleballathon

EDUCATION SESSIONS LED BY  
STURDY HEALTH PHYSICIANS
Coping with Cancer during the Holidays
Regaining Bladder & Bowel Control
Stress Busters for the Holidays
The Personal Side of Breast Cancer
The Power of Prevention: Breast Cancer 

 

EMPLOYEE VOLUNTEERING
Build Day, Habitat for Humanity 
Community Servings 

Joe Andruzzi Foundation 
Attleboro Downtown Trick-or-Treat 
Attleboro High School Athletics 
Attleboro Motion Picture in the Park 
Attleboro Recreation Department
Attleboro Spring Fling 
Attleboro Winter Night Festival 
Attleboro/Norton YMCA 
Attleboro/Norton YMCA Chronic Disease  
 Program  
Blood Drives 
Empty Bowls Attleboro 
 

Friends of Jack Foundation 
Gloria Gemma: Passport to  
 Survivorship Expo 
Habitat for Humanity 
Health Care for All: For the People 
Hebron Food Pantry 
Hockomock YMCA 
HopeHealth
Just for the HEALTH of it! Health and  
 Wellness Fair at Capron Park Zoo 
Look Good, Feel Better 
Manet Community Health 
 

Mansfield Arts in the Park
Mansfield Halloween Parade
National Wear Red Day 
North Attleborough Block Party 
Norton High School Athletics
Schwartz Center for Compassionate Healthcare
Seekonk Summer Concert Series 
Society of St. Vincent de Paul, Friends of  
 the Poor Walk 
Tri County Chamber of Commerce
United Regional Chamber of Commerce 
Wheaton College Nursing Scholarship
Youth Baseball, Softball and Cheer Sponsorships

Support Groups 
Lymphedema Support Group
Multiple Sclerosis Support Group
Ostomy Support Group
Pregnancy and Infant Loss Support Group 
Prostate Cancer Support Group
Strength Training After Breast Cancer   
 (Strength ABC)
Stroke Support Group  

Exercise/Movement
Delay the Disease
Exercise/Wellness Program 
Healthy Steps Dance Class 

Pregnancy/Childbirth Classes 
Best Beginnings: Feeding Your Baby 
Breastfeeding Support 
Childbirth Education 
Infant CPR 
O.K.A.Y. (Perinatal Mood Disorders) 

SUPPORT GROUPS, CLASSES, RESOURCES

SPONSORSHIPS/EVENTS 



LEADERSHIP CIRCLE  
$50,000 + 
Coverys 
FBinsure
Massachusetts Department of Mental Health
Lynn and Kurt Schweinshaut 
M.S. Company, Inc.

CHAIRMAN’S CIRCLE  
$25,000 - $49,999
Consigli Construction Company, Inc.
Mary Ellen and Curt Fauth
Judith Forget

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE 
$10,000 - $24,999
Ayco Charitable Foundation
Brewster Ambulance Service
Bristol County Savings Charitable   
 Foundation, Inc.
Kimberly and Kevin Cryan
Cryan Landscape Contractors, Inc.
Donna Kimmel
Rose and William Larson
Massachusetts Department of Public Health
Rockland Trust Charitable Foundation
Dr. Jean Siddall-Bensson and  
 Dr. Steven Bensson
University Orthopedics, Inc.

INNOVATOR  
$5,000 - $9,999
A.I.M. Mutual Insurance Companies
L.G. Balfour Foundation
Blue Mantis
Susan and Stephen Burlone
Dr. Owen Debowy
Korrey and Dwayne DeMond
Diane and Dennis Dion
E.A. Dion, Inc.
EMCOR Services Northeast, Inc.
Estate of Marie H. Chiarenza
F. Thomas and Patricia D. Westcott   
 Foundation
Fidelity Charitable Fund
Gwen and Roger Forman
Kathy and John Korona
Betty and Dan Larson
North Easton Savings Bank Charitable
Jeanne and Timothy O’Neill
Plainridge Park Casino
Prime Buchholz
Redgate
Robinson + Cole
Linda and Paul Schleicher
Betty and Ralph Schlenker
Schwab Charitable
Vanguard Charitable
Winslow Technology Group, LLC

ADVOCATE  
$2,500 - $4,999
Arden Engineering Constructors, LLC
Attleboro Falls Family Dentistry
Bank of America
Milford E. Bliss

Bliss Brothers Dairy
Blue Cross Blue Shield of Massachusetts
BR+A Consulting Engineers
Aimee and Craig Brewer
Elizabeth and Joseph Casey
Lynda and Walter Cekala
Robin and Mark Cuddy
Jacqueline and Wayne Gietz
Hockomock Area YMCA
HopeHealth
Income Research + Management
Michelle and Dennis Kelly
Larson Tool and Stamping Co.
Nancy and Domenic Longobardi
NBBJ
Brenda Pierce and Dr. Donald Pierce
RJ Forbes Painting Contractor, Inc.
Shields Health Care Group
Leslie and Robert Thresher
Willow Tree Farm
Justine and John Zilliken

SUSTAINER  
$1,000 - $2,499
Action Collection Agency of Boston
Angels Neurological Centers, P.C.
Avoca Search
Natalie Cook
Mary and Frank D’Ercole
Lori DeYoung and Dr. Daniel DeYoung
Richard DiGiacomo
James Downey, III
Ross J. Forbes, Jr.
Diana and John Franchitto
Gary Goulet
Lindsey Hanson Campbell and  
 Benjamin Campbell
Robert Hanson
Dr. Jeffrey Held
Heather Hinton Field
Husch Blackwell
Jersey Mike’s Subs
Pamela Kelly and Dr. Brian Kelly
Anuradha and Anand Koka
Carol and John Levis
Samuel Manian
Marathon Company
Marcam Associates
Amanda and Sean McHale
Mercer
Robin Morris
Noel Law
Mary Maguire and Thomas Noel
Office Furniture Solutions
Hasel Patel and Dr. Brian Patel
Dr. Raymond Petit
Amy and James Pfeffer
Coleen and Mark Resnick
Lisa Salameh
Stepka Security and Communications
Becky and Denis Tanguay
The Norking Company, Inc.

FRIEND  
$500 - $999
Justin Alexander
Alexander’s Uniforms
David A. Arcese

Bay Colony Group, Inc.
Judy and Andy Beise
Donna and David Bliss
Richard V. Boucher
Donald A. Burlone
Castro, Thresher & Oliveira PC
Patricia and Paul Cochrane
Connection
Virginia M. Coppola
Coretek
Julie and Philip Cotsalas
Kevin Dumas
Estate of David J. Foley
Franklin Country Club
Dr. Paul Fu
Furey Roofing & Construction Co., Inc.
John  Getker
GlenPharmer Distillery
Grant Thornton Advisors LLP
HarborOne Bank
Sue, Ed and the Hurley Family
Anne Hyde
Integrated Revenue Integrity, Inc.
KGA, Inc.
Dr. Asma Latif
Ledgemont Country Club
Dr. Richard Mello
Dr. Sharon Mullane and Brian Jaeger
New Pond Village
North Point Wealth Partners
Wendy and Charles Oliver
David Reilly
Reliable Electroplating, Inc
Robert Roy
Cynthia Sierra and Michael Howard
Laurie Anderson and Thomas Sprague
Maura Thursby and Dr. Michael Thursby
Linda and Steven Toupin
Gloria Vignone
Michaele Whelan and Peter Wiederspahn
Winbrook Communications

DONOR  
Up to $499
110 Grill
Donald Abbott
Solomon Abebe
Abundant Hope
Richard Adetola
Kristen Alexander
William Alker
Maria and Leonardo Alves
Carole Andrews
Christine Anderson
Lindsey Anderson
Michele Anderson
William Anderson
Angle Tree Brewery
Eric Anketell
Martha and John Arabian
Frederick Aras
Jane and Samuel Arena
Ines and Marco Arismendi
Eileen Arkebauer
Haley Arsenault
Joan Ashley
Kimberly Askew
Attleboro Moose Lodge

Virginia Banian
Robert Barney
Don Bates
Kathleen Murphy Beksha
Suzanne Benoit
Jeff Bernstein
Best Buy
Cynthia and Frank Bioteau
Leona Bizier
Diane Bodington
Craig Boisclair
Jennifer Botelho
Charline Boucher
Liz Boucher
Yolanda Bourget
Julie and Jeffrey Bradley
Briggs Nursery
Brookfield Properties
Peter Brown
Susan Bruno
Deborah and Donald Buck
Patricia and James Burke
Walter Burke
George C. Burwell, III
Luciano Canova
Cynthia Caouette
Gale and Brian Cardoza
Christina Carmona
Caron & Bletzer, PLLC
Scott Carper
Joshua Carrier
Sandra Carrier
Angela Carter-Greenough
Kimberly and Michael Castro
Pauline Cataloni
Tawfik Chami
Margaret Charest
Attiya and Latif Chaudary
Doris and Gordon Clark
Karin and Leigh Cochrane
Debra Cohen
Susan Cohen
Marion Connolly
Susan Conroy
Sandra and Frank Cook
Marilyn Corso
Crown Uniform & Linen Service
Crumbl
Denise Cuneo
Madeleine Davies
Jean and Richard Davis
Sheryl and Ralph Deckert
Janine DelGrosso
Dell Technologies - Healthcare and  
 Life Sciences
Santi Dell’Agli
Suzanne Delpape
Gloria Denneen
Emily Denton
Roxanne Dery
Armand Desnoyers
Cheryl Devalk
Estate of Daniel F. Devine
Diethard Unterweger
Norma and Ted Dion
Jen DiRenzo
Craig Dixon
Joshua Dodd
Alana and Robert Donohoe

OUR DEEPEST GRATITUDE  

TO OUR GENEROUS SUPPORTERS
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The Sturdy Health Foundation is honored to recognize the generous contributions made in  

Fiscal Year 2024 by our donors and supporters. The list below recognizes gifts received between 

October 1, 2023 and September 30, 2024. Every donation, regardless of the size, benefited our 

patients and community. Thank you!

Jacqueline Donovan
Lynn Drummey
Duffy-Poule Funeral & Cremation Services
Carol and Lawrence Duguay
Dunkin’
Carol and John Dunn
Francis Durham
Rachel Eaton
Paul Eddy
Alice Edwards
Mazen Eneyni
Mathieu Estime
Samuel  Evans
Scott Farrell
Robyn and Matthew Feid
Filter Sales & Service, Inc.
Danielle and William Fish
Jo-Ellen Fisher
Donna Fitzpatrick
Kelly Fitzpatrick
Timothy FitzPatrick
Felicia Fontaine
Magnely Franjul
Anthony Frontino
Molly Fubel
Victor Furtado
Victor Ganson
Charles Garnett
GFWC Taunton and Raynham  
 Junior Woman’s Club
Tammy Gilpatrick
Marsha and Elliott Goldstein
Ellen and William Goodchild
Brian Graveline
Judy and Steven Hagopian
Kathleen and Raymond Hague
Colonel Julie Hall and Dave Jeffrey
Louise Hall  
Taylor Hall
Carol and Peter Ham
Barbara Hanson
Joanne and Carl Hanson
Dr. Heather Hardie
Charlotte Harrington
Deborah and David Hartling
Joanne Hartnett
Linda Haskell
Gail Hayes
Constance Herman
Hilliards
Hillside Country Club
Susan Hinton
Kim and Bruce Holmbeck
Marcia Holster and George Holster, Jr.
Horse N’ Carriage
Mary Hourigan and Dr. Philip Hourigan
Phyllis Howard and Francis Nolan
Helen Howley
Pauline Hubert
Beatrice and Ronald Hurd
Beth Hurt
Shirley Hutchins
Edie Janas
Cathleen Jandron
Donna and Alan Johnson
Susan Johnson
Alyssa Jolicoeur
Fadia Kabak

Briana Kane
Dr. Nithin Karanth
Linda Katibian
David Kelley
Dr. Pervez Khatib
Frances Kiely
Barbara King
Kone Inc.
Mary Labrie
Jennifer LaCourse
Frances and Robert Laliberte
Nancy and Marc Lamothe
Jane Lane
Deborah and Edwin Leach, II
Debbi and Dennis Leahy
Susan Lemieux-Kerrigan
Karen and Paul Lenahan
June Lesowski
Michael Link
Kelly Lockwood
Angela Logan and Dr. Mark Logan
Lori’s F.A.R. Service
Luciano’s Restaurant
David Lyons
M3 Healthcare Consulting
Tammy MacLeod
Nirav Makwana
Linda Malers
Diane and Robert Mangiaratti
Kate Mangiaratti Hynes
Dianne and Paul Marshall
Christie Martin and David Martin, Esq.
Elizabeth and Arthur Martin
James Martin
Megan Martin
Meg McIsaac
Patricia and Michael McLernon
Douglas Melgar
Lorel Menutole
Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith   
 Incorporated
Anne Messier
Patricia and Charles Messier
Microban Products Company
Patricia Miller
Lizzette Morales
Joyce Morin and Russell Morin, Jr.
Ralph Movilla
Shireen Muehlberger
Muffin House Café
Jennifer Murphy
Nantucket Cocktails and  
 Triple Eight Distillary
Karla and Steven Nardelli
Sandra Nastari
Linda and Russell Negus
Russell Neitlich
Jeffrey Nelson
Tenny Nevins-Flemming
New England Medwaste
New Heart & New Spirit Church
Nexgen Supply Group
Linda Nicholson
Phyllis Nowick
Jacqueline O’Brien
Marie O’Brien
Astrid O’Driscoll
Sarah Ohlson

Rachel and Kevin O’Neil
Deborah and Charles Opdycke
Dr. Mia Ortiz and Joseph Ortiz
Jeremy Paquette
Pepsi Beverages Company
Laura and Jared Perkoski
Bernadette Perry
Janna Peterson
Mayura Phansalkar
Dr. Bruce Phillips
Annette Pietro and Dr. Daniel Pietro
Pinehurst Beach Improvement  
 Association
Denise Pizura
Planet Chrysler Jeep Dodge Ram
Representative Elizabeth Poirier  
 and Kevin Poirier
David Pollock
Portuguese American Club
Jeannette and George Prairie
Heather Price
Alma Proia and Rocco Proia, Jr.
Lucille Proia
Providence Performing Arts Center
Susan Raleigh
Judith Reed
Melissa Reilly
Amy Ringuette
Merton Robinson
Kelly Roe
Kendra and Norman Rogers
Kelly Rushing
Teresa and Peter Sacchetti
Fadi Samaan
Myra Schwartz and Dr. Peter Schwartz
Elizabeth Sergienko
Kristen Shade
Signs By Tomorrow
Linda Silanskas
Cathy and James Silva
Amy Smith
Edward Smith
Jeannine Speight
Monique Speicht
Sperry & McHoul, Inc.
Splitsville/Howl at the Moon
Joan Stafford
State Street Foundation
Sturdy Health Patient Accounts
Sturdy Health Patient Financial Services
Swansea Country Club
Shawn Mahoney-Sweet  
 and Christopher Sweet
Marilyn and Rocco Taddeo
Tavern in the Square Wrentham
Tavolino
Dr. Chris Terry
Texas Instruments Foundation
Susan Therien
Kimberly Thomas
William Thornton
Charles Tomase
Top Golf Boston-Canton
Trader Joe’s
Evviva Trattoria
United Way of Massachusetts Bay  
 and Merrimack Valley
V.H. Blackinton & Co., Inc.

Deborah Valente-Gildea
Kelly Valequett 
Lajiri Van Ness-Otunnu and  
 Dr. Ronald Van Ness-Otunnu
William B Vernon
Nancy Vieira
Laura Viens
Lawrence Violette
Rudy Viscomi
Amy Warby
Shari Weiner
Allan Werner
James Whelan
Catherine White and  
 Donald McGinty
Elizabeth Whitfield
Dr. Timothy Whiting
P. David Williams
Frances Wilson
Roberta Wolfe
Clifford Wood
Kat Wright
Alexia Zilliken

A NOTE TO  

OUR SUPPORTERS: 

The 2024 Impact Report 

includes qualifying gifts made 

between October 1, 2023 and 

September 30, 2024. We have 

carefully reviewed all gifts made 

to the Sturdy Health Foundation 

to ensure that each gift and 

donor are properly recognized. 

Occasionally, despite our best 

efforts, errors occur. If we have 

made a mistake, we sincerely 

apologize. Please be sure to 

inform us of any errors by 

contacting the Foundation 

Team at 508-236-8008 or 

foundation@sturdyhealth.org.  

In addition, while we have made 

every effort to follow donor 

preference, if you prefer to have 

your name listed differently, 

please let us know.
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CMS 4-STAR DESIGNATION

Sturdy Health earned a CMS 4-Star Designation, placing it among the top 25% of hospitals 

nationwide. This prestigious recognition is based on key performance measures, including 

timely and effective care, patient safety, mortality rates, and exceptional patient experiences. 

The rating underscores Sturdy Health’s commitment to delivering high-quality care.

 

GOLD PLUS AWARD FOR STROKE CARE

Sturdy Health has been honored by the American Heart Association, the preeminent 

organization and leading authority for stroke and heart care standards, for its exceptional 

care of stroke patients. Receiving the prestigious Gold Plus Award reflects Sturdy Health’s 

achievement of 24 consecutive months of top-tier performance in stroke care. 

CENTER FOR COMPREHENSIVE MS CARE

Sturdy Health’s Multiple Sclerosis Center earned recognition as a Center for Comprehensive 

MS Care from the National Multiple Sclerosis Society through its Partners in MS Care program. 

The recognition reflects the Center’s commitment to innovative treatment, support services, 

and patient education that enhance the quality of life for those with MS.

CANCER PROGRAM ACCREDITATION

Sturdy Health’s Cancer Program has earned accreditation from the American College of 

Surgeons (ACS) Commission on Cancer (CoC) following an on-site review of its standards  

of care. The impact is real: Recent research shows that highly vulnerable patients treated at 

CoC-accredited hospitals are more likely to receive care aligned with clinical guidelines and 

face a 9% lower risk of mortality compared to patients treated at non-CoC-accredited hospitals.

 

GERIATRIC EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT ACCREDITATION

Sturdy Health has been honored with the Silver/Level 2 Geriatric Emergency Department 

Accreditation by the American College of Emergency Physicians. This prestigious recognition 

highlights Sturdy Health’s commitment to the care of geriatric patients, supported by staff with 

focused education in geriatric emergency management.  

CMS BIRTHING-FRIENDLY ORGANIZATION

Sturdy Health received the “Birthing-Friendly” designation by the Centers for Medicare and 

Medicaid Services (CMS). This acknowledgement, the first of its kind from CMS, recognizes 

Sturdy Health’s high-quality maternity care and highlights its leadership in supporting mothers 

and newborns throughout their care journey.

AWARDS AND RECOGNITIONS 2024

From recognition for outstanding maternity and stroke care to cancer center accreditation and CMS 

4-Star Designation, Sturdy Health’s expert teams are catching the attention of national organizations. 

Here are a few of the recent recognitions. Each serves as another example of why choosing Sturdy 

Health can ensure exceptional care, exceptionally close to home.



8,490 

People Admitted to  

Sturdy Memorial Hospital

2,100+ 

Dedicated Physicians, 

Clinicians & Team Members

765,635 
Laboratory Tests

52,160 

Treated in Our  

Emergency Department

$220 M 

Invested In 

Salaries & Benefits

42,660 

Volunteer Hours

322,312 

Served By Our Primary Care  

& Specialty Care Practices

$17.5 M 
Dedicated to 

Uncompensated Care

5,686 

Surgeries Performed

BY THE NUMBERS 2024

All of the accomplishments and accolades in 2024 were garnered while our teams continued  

to deliver compassionate, patient-centered care throughout the year.  

And here are a few more incredible highlights:

Our hospital provided 38,465 patient days

Our Imaging Services team provided 13,427 mammograms and 25,149 CT scans

Our Respiratory Services team completed 50,503 procedures 

Our Food Services Team served 520,603 patient and colleague meals, as well as 

food for events!



www.SturdyHealth.org


